Council meeting
October 1, 2019

PRESENT:  Mayor Avery

COUNCIL MEMBERS:  Co. Robinett
                                       Co. McCarty
                                       Co. Abeyta
                                       Co. Wood
                                       Co. Young

Regular council meeting was called to ordered at 6:30 P.M.  Noting those present and stating that proper Notice & Agenda had been posted.

Minutes:  Motion to approve by Co. Robinett, seconded by Co. Wood.  Motion passed unanimously.

Petitions, Remonstrances & Communications: 

Business license application – Amelia Sagendorff. Not present tonight.

Karen Bodily – property lease.  This property will be next to the property owned by the Holt’s on highway 123. They would like to lease 15 acres and would like to have a petting zoo on this property.  Karen states that all kids would benefit being able to see and learn about different animals. Co. Robinett asks about liability insurance for the property.  Karen states that she has checked into this.  Co. Wood asks if this is residential property.  Co. Robinett states that it is in an agricultural area.  Co. Abeyta states that she would have to lease the property.  Co. Robinett states that we would need to figure out the terms of the lease.  Mayor states that there will be a termination clause added in there, so the actual term doesn’t matter.  Motion was made by Co. Robinett to pursue letting Karen Bodily lease property and pursue having a petting zoo, seconded by Co. Young.  Motion passed unanimously.

Karen states to council that they have already received donations for fencing and wood.

Ryan Ferguson – Solution/idea concerning criminal activity and drug problem in our community.  Ryan asks what council has decided to do.  Mayor states that we have some things in the works, but we are not going to discuss that here at this meeting.  Ryan states that he would like to start a non-profit ranch.  Ryan reads the plans for the non-profit.  This will help in keeping people sober. He states that he has been in the area of drug abuse and recovery and relapse prevention.  There will be life skills and different courses for individuals.  There will be service work and we can have people on every street.  There will be equine therapy, which he is working on getting certified.  We need to work on helping these individuals instead of pushing people away.  He is just beginning this and would like to see the City’s support.  Any ideas, board members, anything.  He is looking to make a difference in this community.  He is helping four individuals right now and it is helping him in staying sober.  Mayor Avery states that he is willing to do whatever he can to help.  Co. Robinett asks if there are any programs like this in the County?  Ryan states that there may be, but we need to focus on here in our community.  Co. Robinett asks if he has done any of the 501-c-3 process yet.  Co. Young states that he does have council support on this.  We cannot approve anything at this time, but we can offer support.  

Reports from Council Members, Boards & Committees:

Co. Young:  We have a walk with the school kids tomorrow.  Castleview Urgent Care is having trunk or treat on the 26th.  Coffee with vets every Thursday in Price.  Junior jazz will be starting soon.  There will be a flu shot clinic at the Credit Union tomorrow.  There will also be a trunk or treat at Miners on the 19th from 4-?  If you want to see the wild horses, you will have until Friday to see them.  They will be holding them at the corrals in the canyon.  Co. Young states that she will post some pictures of the wild horses so all can see them.  A resident asks if we know how many will be left up there.  Mayor states that there will still be 300 left.  The horses that they can’t sell at auction will be placed in different locations.  

Co. McCarty:  Expedition Utah was here this weekend.  They picked up tires and they mixed in garbage with the tires and these need to be separated.  They loaded up about half the tires.  Mayor states that we will work on getting the third dumpster over there.  We do need to get these cleaned up.  Ryan states that he can try to set something up to get some people out there to help.  Tracey states that the city helped out a little with this.  Co. Robinett states that we need to bite the bullet and get these taken care of. We have talked about this for years.  Tracey will check to see when we can have the other dumpster out there.  Hopefully some time this week.  Garth Frandsen would like to do a concealed carry class on the 11th.  He charges $55 and you would have to pay the state fee.  

Co. Robinett:  We have a joint meeting with Planning and Zoning tomorrow at 6:30 P.M.  

Co. Wood:  On the fire department we are pursuing the license plate grant.  Talked with the State Fire Marshall and he will be sending the paperwork.  It is usually a $5,000 grant but there may be a little more money available this year.  Need a hose for the extrication equipment.  This cost for this was under what we were initially approve for.  On the ambulance we did hit a slow spot. We have an EMT Conference coming up and we will check the funding for this.  On November 18th the advanced class will start, and we will have 6 students attending.  

Co. Abeyta:  The new PRV valve was installed yesterday.  We had a few phone calls about no water pressure last night.  Everything is fine today.  Reservoir is at 38 and we are still releasing water.  We have been adding water to the sewer lagoons.  We talked about the clothing today.  We talked about maybe getting a list of what is needed as far as coveralls and jackets.  The salt shed…we were getting ready to order material. It is kind of tough to do this kind of job when you don’t have the equipment.  We should probably consider the bid that we received from Bodec.  Tracey states that the funds will come out of the Class C Road Funds.  The only equipment we have is a backhoe. We don’t have the equipment to make it a safe job.  We did contact a few other agencies and they did not have the time to do this.  We already have the beams for the project.  Motion was made by Co. Robinett to go ahead with the bid and get the job done pending they have time to do it and the city provide labor, seconded by Co. Young. Motion passed unanimously.  Co. McCarty disclosed that he does work for the company, just in a different section of the company than the one that put in the bid.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor:  Abandoned mines are still working on the grant.  Will be getting on CIB agenda for the Treatment Plant.  The USDA will commit to 30% of the project.  There is not a lot of grant money out there, there is for loans but not for grants.  Did talk to them at the League Conference, but there are a lot of people going after money.  We will also visit with other agencies and our engineers are working on that.  We do have a CIB application in place. We are painting the wellness center. The wall in front of City Hall is being repaired.  We started trimming trees and we will start the project back up.  We now have a usable backhoe that the tires hold air.  Dale Andrews asked about burning the upper part of his field.  Bert is a little leery of burning this at this time because of the fire danger.  Bert suggested that we mow the area with the big mower before we return it.  Water shut off notices have been going out, there have been a lot of them.  We have Jason going door to door for these shut offs seeing if people are residing in the homes and if the meters are being tampered with.  Conference call with Brownfields they have used a portion of the funding and are working on more applications.  Mayor states that himself along with Jeremy and the Chief are working on the problem with the homeless.  It is a very uncomfortable situation and one where the community is wanting something done about this.  Jeremy is working on an ordinance to clear them out.  We are not sure what to do after and may be one of the hardest things that the council has to work on.  Liz Ferguson states that there are a lot of things going on in the County.  We need to look at the things going on in our community.  The homeless that we have do not have any money or transportation to get back and forth to Price.  There are things in the works for the homeless.  Most of the addicts that are released from jail have no where to go so they go back to the drug houses.  We have addicts and homeless in our community, we need to address this locally.  What Ryan discussed earlier will help.  Mayor states that we need to hope for the best results we can find.  Mayor comments on the newsletter that went out and wants to make sure that what was stated was facts.  With our impact fees we are just over a million dollars closer to being out of debt.  Will do everything that we can possibly do to make sure these funds keep coming. We have over $800,000 in our PTIF account and we have around $100,000 in our Credit Union account.  We are looking at moving money from Zions Bank to a PTIF account, where it should be.  Sam Leonard states that years ago these things were put in place to keep riff raff out and its not working.  Co. Robinett states that maybe we should have a work meeting to discuss this. Mayor states that our MAGI is $27,700 and this puts us way into the poverty range.  Discussion on water rates.  Mayor states that we will get working on things and get a meeting set up to discuss the situation with water bills.  We have four people working off hours.  One is working from time to time, the second one is a local and I think we are helping him more than he is helping us, the third just showed up and we needed the help and the fourth is also working off court hours.  We have two that are working off water bills.  Talked to Jeremy and he said we are able to do this.  With the City’s help one of these individuals is taking classes for mining and he will be getting a job, this is what the city wants to see.  The challenge was to see how well something like this would be.  So far, we are benefitting in so many ways.

Payables:  Motion to approve by Co. Robinett, seconded by Co. Wood.  Motion passed unanimously.

Co. Young states that in our community there is 17% that works and 80% that don’t. I would like to thank you for doing that.  Mayor states that this was done on a trial basis, we wanted to see how it works.  

Motion to adjourn by Co. Robinett, seconded by Co. Wood.  Motion passed unanimously.

ATTEST:

Liz Holt, City Recorder                                                           Dave Avery, Mayor
